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I am writing today in full support of Rebecca Saroyan’s nomination to the Board of Appeals
Commission by Mayor Daniel Lurie.

A proud native of San Francisco, Rebecca currently resides in the Marina with her family.
With over 20 years of public service as an attorney, she has gained extensive experience at the
federal, state, and city levels, including within San Francisco’s government. Her commitment
to public service is unwavering, and she is deeply passionate about fostering a stronger and
more equitable San Francisco.

I have had the privilege of knowing Rebecca for over a decade, and throughout that time, I
have witnessed firsthand her integrity, professionalism, and grace in countless interactions.
Her keen judgment, dedication to justice, and ability to navigate complex matters with fairness
make her exceptionally qualified for this position.

As a former Human Rights Commissioner, a resident of San Francisco, and a friend, I am
honored to offer my enthusiastic support for Rebecca Saroyan’s nomination to the Board of
Appeals Commission. Her leadership and experience will undoubtedly serve our city well.

Thank you,

Jason Pellegrini

-- 
Jason Pellegrini
JasonPellegrini@Gmail.com
415.673.0106 Mobile

Great things are not done by impulse, but by a series of small things brought together.  -
Vincent Van Gogh
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May 9, 2025 
   
Supervisor Shamann Walton 
San Francisco Board of Supervisors 
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244  
San Francisco, CA 94102 
  
Dear Chair Walton, President Mandelman, and Supervisor Sherrill, 
  
I am writing to offer my enthusiastic recommendation for Rebecca Saroyan’s appointment to the 
San Francisco Board of Appeals. A native San Franciscan with deep roots across our city, 
Rebecca exemplifies a lifelong commitment to public service, legal excellence, and civic 
leadership. 
 
Rebecca’s impressive legal career includes two decades as Assistant Regional Counsel for the 
U.S. General Services Administration, where she provides high-level guidance on matters 
ranging from federal contracting to energy and sustainability. Her prior service as a Deputy City 
Attorney for the City of San Francisco—advising agencies such as the Department of the 
Environment and the Health Service System—further highlights her breadth of experience and 
nuanced understanding of municipal law and policy. 
 
Beyond her legal work, Rebecca is an active community volunteer and leader, having held roles 
with the Hamlin Alumni Board, the Junior League of San Francisco, and the San Francisco 
Symphony. Her dedication to serving the city, alongside her legal acumen and collaborative 
spirit, makes her remarkably well-suited to the thoughtful work of the Board of Appeals. 
 
 I strongly urge you to support Rebecca Saroyan’s appointment. Her integrity, expertise, and 
commitment to San Francisco will be invaluable assets to the Board and to the broader 
community it serves. 
  
Sincerely, 
 
​
 
 
Catherine Stefani 
Assemblymember, Nineteenth District 

 


